
       

Greetings, in the name of our Lord.

As we embark upon a new year we are encouraged that God has already provided us with new opportunities for 
the coming year. Winter is barely half over, and we already have several new projects scheduled for this spring 
and summer. 

The year started out with VFCM being awarded a grant from the Shasta Regional Community Foundation's, Elmer 
H. Schmidt Christian Broadcasting Fund. This grant is designated to purchase the materials to renovate our 
studios and headquarters in Nenana. The facilities are over 30 years old and the buildings are in various states of 
disrepair. Two work teams have tentative plans to come up this summer to perform the needed repairs. This is 
such a blessing from God, as we are not able at this point to do anything more than keep the stations on the air.

We also have an unexpected opportunity to relocate a translator from a village where the population has dwindled 
to just a few individuals, to a village that has a population of nearly 900.

Normally the FCC would not permit this. However, since the new village has no other radio service at this time the 
FCC said they might allow it. 

The current village has been virtually abandoned since the sole source of employment there burned down a few 
years ago. Due to the remoteness of the village and other factors, there are no plans to rebuild. 

Please pray that the application for the move will be approved, and that things will go smoothly. We had applied for 
a translator license in the potential new location back in 2003, but the application was dismissed. The believers in 
that village are very excited that there could be another chance to have a Christian radio station there. We will 
keep you posted as to the progress.

We hope to visit as many of the translator locations as we are able this summer as well.

KIAM once again had a booth at the Nenana Christmas Bazaar. We did a remote broadcast from the bazaar and 
in the process we were able to test some new types of equipment that we put together to better cover indoor 
events within the village. The test was quite successful, and going forward we will be able to send a high quality 
remote feed from anywhere in town without using a phone line or a big outside microwave antenna.

We will also be able to broadcast the Nenana Gospel Music Festival this summer with even better sound quality 
and efficiency.

Here are some photos of recent views and events as well as a few of the repairs we plan (Lord willing) to 
accomplish this summer.

                                                                                                                                                                            (Over)
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       KIAM booth at the Nenana Christmas Bazaar.                      A frosty scene with FAA hill in the background.

Rotting support posts under the VFCM headquarters.             Deteriorating acoustic treatment and damaged door.

As always, we are so thankful to God for your faithful prayers and support. The impact you are having on some of 
the most remote and inhospitable places is significant. God's Word, and the good news of salvation in Christ is 
being proclaimed in even more places thanks to your partnership with us. To God be the glory!

Thank you, and may God bless you.

Art Thompson 
VFCM Executive Director
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